


Mullion Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 17 December 2019 at 7.00pm in The Centenary Room, Methodist Chapel, Churchtown, Mullion


Councillors Present


P Gilbert 				Mrs L Skeites	
I Harvey (Chairman)		P Wilkins
J Lang				R Willey
M Rowse				Mrs K Wilson	
Mrs C Rule						
				
		
Clerk – Mrs S Folds			


Five members of the public were present.


The Chairman opened the meeting, welcomed everyone and advised of the fire procedures.  


1. 	Public Session

None raised.

2.	Absence

Councillor H Pickett had submitted his apologies to the meeting.  Councillor I Harvey took the Chair for the meeting.

3.	Minutes

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor J Lang and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 19 November 2019 be approved as a true record and were duly signed by the Chairman.

4.	Declarations of Interest

Councillor Mr R Willey declared a non-pecuniary interest in item 5, PA19/09673 due to being a close neighbour to the application site.  He signed the Register of Interests and left the room during the discussion and vote.

Councillor Mr P Gilbert declared a non-pecuniary interest in item 5, PA19/10106 due to being a relative of the applicant.  He signed the Register of Interests and left the room during the discussion and vote.

5.	Planning

The following Planning Applications had been received from Cornwall Council and were discussed.

PA19/09673- Mr Thornton - Mullion Gallery, Nansmellyon Road - Proposed Demolition of former gallery to form 3 dwellings 

Councillor R Willey left the meeting during the discussion and the vote.

A member of the public spoke against the application.  She raised the concerns that she had already raised in her objection submitted online.

Councillors raised the following objections:-

· Overdevelopment of the site.  By squeezing three large properties onto this site, the openness of the area (Nansmellyon Road) would seem closed in and not inkeeping with the other properties which enjoyed being set back from the road with larger gardens.
· Overlooking of the adjacent properties which currently enjoy very private gardens and dwellings.  There would be a loss of privacy which would be detrimental to the amenity of the surrounding households.
· The proposed dwellings were much higher than the surrounding single storey dwellings.  The land levels fall away behind the site which exacerbates the overbearing nature of the proposed houses.
· The proposed detached house was located approximately 2.5m from the boundary hedge, which was one of the oldest Cornish hedges in Mullion.  There were concerns that the development would unsettle the hedge, and the roots of a very large tree located on the boundary.
· The visibility for leaving the site and Eglos Parc onto the B3296 would be very poor due to the height of the proposed fence.
· Due to the very small parking areas, turning on the site would be impossible.  This site is located on a busy road, near a junction for the doctor’s surgery and the primary school.  Reversing from the development site onto the B3296 would be dangerous.
· The site boundary shown on the proposed plans shows that the highways pavement is included in their ownership.  This is disputed.  The pavement must remain accessible to pedestrians.
· No mention has been made of the redundant fuel tanks located under the site.  The land is contaminated and these issues should be addressed as this stage of the planning process.
· The plans show very small gardens which would not support the size of the houses being proposed.  
· No affordable element was proposed for this development.
· There appeared to be no proposed area for rubbish and recycling to be sorted on the plans.

Although it was mostly agreed that something needed to happen to this site, this application was not the right proposal.

It was proposed by Councillor M Rowse, seconded by Councillor Mrs L Skeites and unanimously RESOLVED to object to the application.

Councillor R Willey rejoined the meeting.  Three members of the public left the meeting.

PA19/10057 - Mr & Mrs M Raftery - Mullion Meadows Coffee Shop - Retrospective application for the retention of biomass boiler flue 

No comments had been received in relation to this application.

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor P Wilkins and RESOLVED to support the application.

PA19/10221- Mr M Tattersall & Mrs J Grimmer - Chy Hallow, Nansmellyon Road - Proposed Extension and Internal Alterations 

No comments had been received in relation to this application.

It was proposed by Councillor K Wilson, seconded by Councillor J Lang and RESOLVED to support the application.

PA19/10106- Mr & Mrs B Meagor - Mullion Mini Market, Nansmellyon Road - Change of use, conversion and extension to create 4 residential units 

Councillor P Gilbert left the meeting during the discussion and the vote.

This application had been submitted due to the previous application expiring.

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor Mrs L Skeites and RESOLVED to support the application.

Councillor P Gilbert rejoined the meeting.  

The list of decisions made by Cornwall Council was noted:-

PA19/08166 - Mr & Mrs S Larkins - Tol Dhu, Mullion Cove - Proposed replacement of hipped-end roof with double-pitched glazed gable end, removal of two dormers to create larger single dormer – Approved
PA19/07653 - Mr D Turner - 5 Park En Venton - Extend existing drive way - Approved
PA19/08842 - Mr & Mrs R Morgans - Stannon Heights, Polurrian Road - Proposed extension to form granny annexe - Approved
PA19/09658 - Mr C Moore – Glanmor, The Commons - Proposed garage extension, dormer and alterations - Approved
PA19/07386 - Mr R Wells - Gweal An Drea, Polurrian Road - Conversion of existing building into a holiday let and erection of additional building to provide another holiday let – Approved

6.	Report from Cornwall Councillor Mrs C Rule 

Cornwall Councillor Mrs C Rule advised the meeting that the first tree in the Forest for Cornwall had been planted that day in Saltash.

Notifications had been sent to every household regarding the waste and recycling collection changes over the Christmas and New Year period.

Budget discussions had commenced at Cornwall Council, which would hopefully include provision for Councillor’s Community Chest Grants next year.

The Mullion Village Hall AGM would take place on 14 January 2020 at 7pm.  Everyone was encouraged to get involved.

National Politicians and Local Councillors had received threats recently.  Cornwall Council was taking allegations of intimidation very seriously.  Councillor Mrs C Rule urged members to raise any concerns that they had.

Councillor M Rowse raised concerns over the new waste and recycling contract proposal which say both being collected on a fortnightly basis – he did not feel that that would increase recycling figures.  Councillor Mrs C Rule advised that the food waste would be collected weekly which would add to the figures significantly as this was currently not being counted as recycling, but black bag waste.  The recycling bins in the car park would also be removed to stop businesses using them instead of paying for proper collections.

The Chairman suggested that more electric car charging points should be installed in public car parks around Cornwall.

Councillor Mrs C Rule wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

7.	Chairman and Clerks Comments 

None.

8.	Public Rights of Way

Councillor R Willey stated that the Coast Path was muddier this year than it had ever been.  It was acknowledged that this winter had been incredibly wet already, but it was thought that part of the problem was due to the National Trust not patrolling the path and cutting out drainage ditches where large puddles were forming.  The Clerk was asked to contact our NT representative to ask her to look into the possibility of this happening again.

It was stated that the path leading from the Forge Car Park to Redannack Estate was overgrown with foliage coming from Westward.  The Clerk would write the occupiers a letter requesting that it was cut back.

9.	Public Open Spaces 

The Chairman confirmed that the park was in good order.

 Councillor Mrs L Skeites had sourced plastic wood, but it was felt by all that it would not be appropriate.  She would look into costs for hard work crosses and pegs (which would be cheaper).

10. 	Highways 

The sign at Eglos Park had broken off, as had the one at Tremble Road.  Both had been reported.

The ‘No dog fouling sign’ located opposite the Village Hall had also been removed.

Councillor Mrs K Wilson had met with the School Crossing Officer from Cornwall Council about the possibility of having a patrol set up on Nansmellyon Road.  He had agreed to undertake a traffic survey of the area.

11.	To agree the Precept Demand for 2020/21

The Clerk had previously circulated the figures relating to the budget for 2020/21.  A discussion took place and the Clerk explained the income and expenditure expected in the next financial year, as well as the affect any increase or decrease in our precept demand would have on households in the village.

It was proposed by Councillor M Rowse, seconded by Councillor J Lang and RESOLVED to increase the precept by 3%.  The increase in the precept demand would result in no increase for households in Mullion due to the increase of houses in the Parish.

12.	To discuss membership to t he Campaign to Protect Rural England

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor J Lang and RESOLVED to subscribe to the Campaign to Protect Rural England for the forthcoming year.

13.	To agree the Calendar of Meetings for 2020	

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor P Wilkins and RESOLVED to agree the Calendar of Meetings for 2020.

14.	To discuss the Local Maintenance Partnership Award for Public Rights of Way Maintenance 2020

It was proposed by Councillor P Gilbert, seconded by Councillor Mrs L Skeites and RESOLVED to accept the offer of £3,188.06 from Cornwall Council for maintained the public rights of way network.  It was agreed not to undertake the work connected with the South West Coast Path.

15.	Purchase of land to extend Cemetery

The Clerk advised the meeting that there was no update.  The seller’s solicitors had not replied to our solicitors.

16.	To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for funding 

None.

17.	Finance and Accounts

It was proposed by Mrs C Rule, seconded by Councillor P Wilkins and RESOLVED to approve the financial statement.

18.	Other correspondence received

None.

Pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960, the press and public were excluded from the meeting for the following items of business by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted.

18.	The Ron Curnow Community Award 2019

19.	Planning Enforcement



The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm.



Signed: ……………………………………..		Dated: ……………………..
[bookmark: _GoBack]		Chairman
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